Mr. Henning - 5-6 Weekly Newsletter April 22, 2018

NEWSLETTER

Grace | Faith | Scripture | Ephesians 2:8

Monday-Wednesday

7th-8th Trip to Camp Phillip

Tuesday

1 John 3:15, Matt. 22:39b

D.A.R.E. Class - 1:20 PM

Bowling Practice 3:30-4:30 PM @ Borough Bowl

Wednesday - 25th

The 4th Petition

Thursday - 26th

Hymn 385 st. 1, 2

Bowling Practice 3:30-4:30 PM @ Borough Bowl

Saturday - 28th

Bowling Meet @ South St. Paul, 11:30 AM

Sunday - 29th

6-8 and Jr. Choir Sing for Church, 9 AM



News and Updates

Religion: One king is rejected and another is anointed. The little shepherd boy David relied on the strength from the Good Shepherd to defeat his enemies. We discussed the meaning of daily bread on Friday as we continue studying the Lord's Prayer. The students are seeing more and more of the great love of God.

Math: The fifth graders practiced writing fractions in the simplest form, learned tricks for dividing by two-digit numbers, and investigation how to create line graphs to track information. In our 6th grade math class, we continued to extend our use of proportions, got all turned around measuring degrees of turns, and practiced methods for estimating square roots. At the end of the week, we began discussing experimental probability.

Reading: Our animal adventures took us to two new homes. We saw the underground workings of Mr. Badger and the humble abode of the Mole. I love hearing the different perspectives on home that the students are seeing!

Week 31 1

Mr. Henning - 5-6 Weekly Newsletter April 22, 2018

Reminders...

- G.I.G.A.T.T! (Ask your child what it means)
- Hot lunch order forms for May are due by this Thursday, April 26th. A big thank you to our moms who have provided hot lunch this year, Rebecca Nielsen and Marissa Laing.:)

English: The students put their writing skills to use create compare and contrast essays. We also spent some time locating antecedents of pronouns and learning the rules for identifying the number of indefinite pronouns. *Everyone* is becoming an expert!

Science: Our elemental science topics continued with a brief look at the periodic table and the atomic makeup of matter. We also discussed changes of state. We look forward to some experiments and investigations to see these concepts firsthand!

Social Studies: After learning about the culture and history of South America, the students proved their knowledge on all things South American with their tests at the end of the week. For the rest of the year, we move to the Eastern Hemisphere, focusing on Europe.

TCFAF: Thank you to all who came out for the Twin Cities Fine Arts Festival! The kids performed wonderfully, and I think they even learned a thing or two from our judges and clinician. Both the Jr. Choir and all of the individual performances received superior ratings. We have truly been blessed here at Trinity. I appreciate all the effort the students put in and all the support you provide.

Teacher's Note: I know there are still many events left in the year with bowling, track, softball, and various choir Sundays. I also know the students are looking forward to the summer. Let's do our best to keep them motivated to the end. If you have any questions during this final quarter, let me know. As always, "I thank my God every time I remember you." (Philippians 1:3-11) God bless your week!



Week 31 2